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Chris' Corner 
At the recent Safety Meeting, I spent the early part of my presentation announcing awards 

and other recognition the company received over the past year.  While those awards are 

presented in the name of George & Lynch, we know it is the people working on and at the 

project that are responsible for our success.  We had several outstanding projects over the 

past year.  I’m glad I had the opportunity to mention at least a few.  There is at least one 

more that deserves recognition.  It will not be recognized specifically as a paving project so 

I am doing that here.  That project is Taxiway D at the Delaware Coastal Airport in 

Georgetown for Sussex County, Delaware.  

For the past dozen years; we’ve paved runways, taxiways, intersections, ramps, and tie-

down areas at various regional airports and Dover Air Force Base.  Each one had its own 

challenges meeting stringent specifications for hot mix materials quality, compaction, spot 

elevations, and slopes.  We’ve performed under the inspection of various engineers, but one 

has been involved with several projects.  Delta Airport Consultants sets high expectations 

and their scrutiny doesn’t waiver.  I’m not criticizing them, though we haven’t always been 

in agreement.  In hindsight, I have to say they’ve made us improve our processes and 

perform better.  The result for this project is the best quality airport project to-date, with 

the highest accuracy considering all measured criteria. 

Obviously, the paving crew deserves credit for the final surface.  Everyone that prepared 



 

the sub grade, sub base and performed work related to the project is responsible for a 

successful project.  Alfonso Cintron, Don Stratman, Brandon Cintron, George Cahall, Brian 

Gsell, Richard Haass, Mike Lyon, Larry Zuchelli, Tod Connolly & Chuck Krupka along with 

their crews all did an excellent job! 

The completion of this job coincided with acquisition of our new drone.  We can use it for 

topographical survey and volume calculations.  In this case, we used it for some project 

photos that will be used for award submissions.  One more thing.  We used a laser system 

on a rented grader to provide high accuracy while preparing he sub grade and sub 

base.  Seeing the value for future work, we purchased the system and recently installed it 

on one of our dozers to supplement GPS systems already in use. 

In appreciation, 

Chris Baker 

   
 

  

Years of Service Awards at the 38th Annual Safety 

Meeting 

 

On February 28th, the 38th Annual Safety Meeting was held at the Modern 

Maturity Center in Dover.  200+ employees along with vendors representing 

our health benefits and 401(k) provider were treated to a fantastic breakfast 

and several guest speakers.  Along with Ken’s safety talk, Scott from Travelers 

provided an excellent presentation on distracted driving which ended with a 

short video that captivated everyone’s attention.  Along with him, we had an HR 

professional provide a fantastic presentation concerning Workplace 

Harassment.  Len also provided an EEO update followed by a “State of the 

Company” presentation from Chris.  The meeting finished up with the Years of 

Service Awards and the vendor prizes.  Thanks to all that attended and we look 

forward to seeing you on the LAST FRIDAY in FEBRUARY in 2021 (February 

26th, 2021) 

 



 

 

  
 

  

 

 

 

 

Employees  enjoying the 38th Annual Safety Meeting Breakfast   
 



  

  

 

5 Year Safety Awards 

   
 

 

  

 

10 Year Safety Awards                                           15 Year Safety Awards   
 



 

  

 

20 Year Safety Awards                                             30 Year Safety Awards  
 

 

  

 

35 Year Safety Awards                                                  40 Year Safety Awards  
 

  



 

 

45 Year Safety Award  

  

EDUCATIONAL GROWTH AVAILABLE 

FOR ALL EMPLOYEES 

One of George & Lynch’s most important assets are the people that work here.  We would 

like to invest in you and help you succeed in your career path.  Education is always a good 

way to grow and as an ABC member we have access to courses that could help.  I have some 

examples of the courses offered below and if you are interested please let us know.  

• Project Cost Management 

• Project Quality Management 

• Managing Real World Projects 

• The Effective Manager’s Toolbox 

• Performance Management 



 

• Excel Tips & Tricks 

  

Christy Funk 

  
 

  

 

KEN HEINSCH  - SAFETY   

 

  

During the Annual Safety Meeting I discussed Sprains and Strains. I would like 

to take this opportunity to discuss the subject again. 

Sprains and Strains make up one third of all injuries in construction. A sprain is 

where damage occurs to a ligament.  A ligament is the tough, fibrous tissue that 

connects bones to other bones. A sprain injury involves the stretching or tearing 

of this tissue. Ankle, knee, and wrist sprains make up the majority of this type 

of injury. A strain is an injury to either a muscle or tendon. This tissue connects 

muscles to bones. Back injuries are the most prevalent strain injury. These 

injuries can be painful, disabling, and can be accompanied by long recovery 

periods. Maintaining good physical fitness is essential in avoiding sprains and 

strains. 

To minimize sprains, observe the following practices:  

1. Practice safety measures to prevent falls. For example, keep your work 

area free of debris and clutter. 

2. Avoid strenuous activity when overly tired or in pain. 

3. Use extra caution when working on slippery surfaces. 

4. Use extra caution when walking across uneven surfaces. These areas 

could easily cause one to twist a knee or ankle. Uneven surfaces are quite 

common in our work areas. 



 

5. When steeping off or over objects, always look where you are placing 

your feet. Do not step blindly. 

6. Check for holes or objects where you intend to step before putting you 

full body weight on your feet. 

To minimize the possibility of incurring strains please observe the following 

practices:  

1. Whenever possible, arrange your work areas to minimize heavy lifting by 

yourself and others. 

2. Before any lifting activity (including hand digging etc.)  always “warm 

up” by doing some moderate stretching exercises. I don’t mean a 

regimen of calisthenics, but stretch yours muscles out. 

3. Always plan your lift. Check out the object to see if it is too heavy or 

awkward. Get help if you know the object is heavy, bulky, or unbalanced. 

Use mechanical or equipment means to lift whenever possible. 

4. If you must lift an object, use your power zone. This is the area from 

mid-thigh to mid-chest. Use extreme caution when lifting objects over 50 

pounds. 

5. Push or pull objects whenever possible. Pushing is always preferable 

6. Carry objects close to your body. 

7. Always lift with your legs and not your back. 

These are just a few examples of ways to minimize these types of injuries, but as 

always, practice good common sense. 

  

Be safe out there! 

Ken 

  

   
 



  

 

HR Corner - Katie Murphy 

      

Hi Everyone, 

  

Please take a few moments to read through the materials in the HR Corner. 

  

If anyone has any questions.  I’m available to you: 

Katie Murphy, HR Manager 

(office) 302-342-3136 

(cell) 302-218-4351- (also by text) 

(e-mail) kmurphy@geolyn.com 

  

Thank you!  Let’s make this benefit year a successful and HEALTHY one!!!  

Katie 

 

  

********************************************* 
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THE DESK OF RICK STOOPS   

 

Operations Update 

It has been a busy winter season for the crews.  With the mild winter we have 

been able to work most projects including night work and some paving!  We 

have been extremely busy in Salisbury, Ocean City, Dewey and all over Sussex 

and Kent Counties on our labor & equipment contracts. 

Winter maintenance and repairs on the milling and paving equipment are 

almost complete and the crews have a busy start to the season with milling and 

paving locations in Ocean City for MDSHA and for DelDOT on the Forgotten 

Mile and continuing through Dewey. 

The concrete/structure crews will continue working on the pump station on 

Fitzwater Street in Salisbury, with additional concrete work at DAFB, a deck 

pour near Crisfield, construction of hopper racks for Deldot maintenance yards, 

installation of a box culvert in Newark and various other support work for other 

G&L projects. 

The pipe and mechanical crews are working on various county locations, Rt. 13 

drainage and Main Street in Salisbury and also some private development 

work.  Chuckie and Danny will remain busy with jack and bores and drilling for 

the County contracts with some other drills for Ocean City and the Town of 

Laurel. 

The site crews are working on various Deldot entrances, demo and prep of 

concrete areas at DAFB, a new roundabout in Salisbury along with Main Street 

and also various private work along with supporting other G&L projects. 

The equipment shops will continue to remain busy keeping equipment, trucks 

and vehicles running and Shallie will be dispatching dozens and dozens of 

dump trucks starting in March and throughout the construction season. 

Our estimators are constantly bidding work and our project managers and 



 

office staff continue to support the field crews. 

Continue to work smart and safely and let’s have another great year!  
 

  

 

GEORGE & LYNCH'S POLAR BEAR PLUNGE TEAM  
 

 

For the third year, a great group of employees, family and friends braved the 

cold water temperature at Rehoboth Beach and took the “Plunge” for Special 

Olympics of Delaware!  Our team raised $923 this year!  Who wants to join us 

next year??  
 

 

 

POLAR BEAR PLUNGE 2020.  

  



CHRIS BAKER  - IN APPRECIATION 

In the last article, I highlighted the craftsmanship of Richard Sterling in a fairly 

unique position.  This issue, I am recognizing the sometimes unsung or under-

appreciated role of our CDL drivers.  They come in all shapes and sizes – from 

6-wheel flatbeds, to 18-wheel lowboy trailer-tractor combinations.  Don’t forget 

vacuum trucks, tack trucks, service trucks, stone trailer-tractor combos, asphalt 

tanker-tractor combo, fuel truck, grease trucks, mechanics trucks, Gradall 

excavators, and of course tri-axle dump trucks.  They may be the most regulated 

group of employees we have and that’s getting worse instead of better.  

Driving a large truck on public highways with distracted drivers to all kinds of 

destinations with often critical schedules is a lot of responsibility.  This is 

definitely a situation where ‘staying in your lane’ is a good thing.  Some of these 

folks have been driving professionally for decades with literally no 

incidents.  Some have been driving for decades for G&L alone. Many have 

driven units of an aging fleet for some time.  We started re-investing in NEW 

dump trucks last year.  That continues this year along with a tack truck, vacuum 

truck, mechanics truck and newer tractors for our asphalt tanker and a stone 

trailer.  These purchases will provide safer transport for our drivers and more 

reliable service to the jobs.  

All those truck and trailer combinations mentioned earlier require a variety of 

licenses and endorsements.  We are required to verify everything is compliant 

with laws and regulations.  We track something like 56 commercial driver’s 

licenses, too many to name here.  We also need to match those skills to 

individual assignments and work schedules.  Those tasks are ably managed by 

Lisa Hearin and Shallie Sudler.  To ALL CDL drivers, and those that keep them 

on the road, THANK YOU for ‘staying in your lane’ and for your contribution to 

G&L’s operational success!

Keep on truckin’, 

Chris Baker 




